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DOW*

LORSBAN* 25% WP 
SLURRY SEED TREATMENT 

INSECTICIDE

FOR USE AS A PREPLANT, SLURRY TREATMENT OF 
LIMA BEAN, WAX BEAN, GREEN BEAN, PEAS AND 
CORN SEED TO PROTECT GERMINATING SEEDS 

FROM INJURY OF SEED-CORN MAGGOTS.

AGRICULTURAL

DANGER             POISON

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

GUARANTEE: Chlorpyrifos            25%

REGISTRATION NO. 13935 
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

22.7 KG

DOW CHEMICAL CANADA INC. 
P.O. BOX 1012, SARNIA, ONTARIO N7T 7K7 

VANCOUVER  CALGARY  WINNIPEG  TORONTO  MONTREAL  HALIFAX

* Trademark of THE DOW CHEMICAL COMPANY

GENERAL INFORMATION

LORSBAN 25% WP Slurry Seed Treatment Insecticide is a wettable
powder formulation designed for slurry treatment of seed prior to
planting to protect the germinating seeds and seedlings against
injury by seed-corn maggots.  LORSBAN 25% WP Slurry Seed
Treatment Insecticide may be applied in combination with an
approved fungicide if protection of the seed from fungi, which
may cause disease or rot, is also desired.  Seed treated with
LORSBAN 25% WP Slurry Seed Treatment Insecticide may be stored
for up to two years without loss of insecticidal effectiveness.

USE AND DOSAGE RECOMMENDATIONS



Lima beans, wax beans, green beans, peas, corn (for control of
seed-corn maggots): Use 250 grams of LORSBAN 25% WP Slurry Seed
Treatment Insecticide per 100 kg of seed applying the seed as a
slurry treatment prior to planting.

SLURRY TREATMENT

Disperse 250 grams of LORSBAN 25% WP Slurry Seed Treatment
Insecticide in 750 mL to 1.25 L water solution containing 0.5% by
weight of an acceptable sticking agent.  Use 0.75 to 1.25 L of
solution for each 100 kg of seed to be treated.  If a fungicide
is used, it should be added to the slurry in accordance with its
label directions.  Mix the slurry with the seed using a rotating
blender or other suitable mixing equipment that will ensure each
seed is uniformly coated.  DO NOT MIX THE SEED AND PRODUCT WITH
BARE HANDS.  Dry the seed immediately after treatment.  If seed
is bagged or packaged when wet, heat may develop, which could
result in reduced germination.  Seed treated with LORSBAN 25% WP
Slurry Seed Treatment Insecticide must be coloured with a
suitable dye to indicate the presence of a pesticide chemical.

PRECAUTIONS

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN IN CASE OF ACCIDENT CALL A DOCTOR -
MAY BE FATAL IF SWALLOWED

May be Absorbed Through Skin - May Be Irritating to the Eyes and
Skin - Avoid Contact with Eyes and Skin - Do Not Wear
Contaminated Clothing - Wash Thoroughly after Handling - Avoid
Breathing Vapours - Keep Away from Food, Feedstuffs and Water
Supplies.

USE PRECAUTIONS

Do not use treated seed for human consumption, as feed for
livestock or poultry or for oil purposes.  Label treated seed as
follows: DO NOT USE FOR FOOD, FEED OR OIL.  THE SEED IS TREATED
WITH CHLORPYRIFOS, AN ORGANOPHOSPHATE INSECTICIDE. 

This product is toxic to fish, birds and wildlife.  Do not
contaminate water by cleaning of equipment or disposal of wastes.

Promptly crush empty bags and bury them with any unused
pesticides and blender rinse water away from water supplies.  Do
not burn bags.

FIRST AID

If swallowed, induce vomiting.  Flush Contaminated Eyes and Skin
with Plenty of Water and for Eyes Get Medical Attention.



 TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION

LORSBAN 25% WP Slurry Seed Treatment Insecticide is a
cholinesterase inhibitor.  Treat symptomatically.  Atropine, by
injection only, is an antidote.

NOTICE TO USER: This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER - Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto the buyer assumes
the risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling
of this product and accepts the product on that condition.

Made in U.S.A.          CH186/1-C1081          Patented in Canada
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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